City of Forks
Council Meeting Minutes Regular Session
City Council Chambers
January 8, 2018

CALL TO ORDER AND PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE
Mayor Fletcher called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m. Council Member Soha led the
Pledge of Allegiance.

ROLL CALL

Council members present: Preston, Brager, Soha, Hillcar, Weissenfels and Mayor
Fletcher. Staff present: Grafstrom, Clerk/Treasurer, Fleck, Attorney/Planner, Rowley,
Police Chief and Hampton, Public Works Director.

MODIFICATIONS/APPROVAL OF AGENDA
Motion to approve the agenda as presented by Weissenfels, second Preston, motion
carried.

PUBLIC COMMENTS
Gus Wallerstedt wanted to know the plans to deal with the residential elk herd in the
City. He has had agricultural damage to his property.

Attorney/Planner Fleck stated that Washington State Department of Fish & Wildlife has
proposed a special hunt in the Forks area to reduce the size of the herd. Permits would
be issued by lottery and they would utilize the master hunter program. The hunt needs
to be approved by the WDFW Commission. Mr. Wallerstedt was given the WDFW
contact information.

Sherry Schaaf stated that a friend on Two Cousins Road called WDFW to report a
young elk without a hoof. WDFW could not do anything for the elk. WDFW did state
that if there is property damage they can intervene and compensate for the damage.

Dave Youngberg stated that he had about 80 at his house this morning. Normally they
scatter when he opens the door, but this morning they didn’t.

Lissy Andros, Chamber of Commerce Executive Director distributed the 2017 visitor
statistics. It is the highest annual total in the last five years. They have noticed that the
shoulder season numbers are increasing. Forever Twilight in Forks tickets went on sale
Friday. To date, they have sold 269 tickets at $250 each.

Bruce Guckenberg received an email from WDFW regarding Mason's Resort in Sekiu.
WDFW is exploring the possibility of purchasing the boat ramp and parking areas for
public use. They are accepting comments on this proposal through February 2, 2018.
He encouraged the City to support the proposal in order to keep the boat launch open to
the public.
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ACTION ITEMS
1. The Oath of Office was administered by Mayor Fletcher for Council Member Bill
Brager, Position 4. His term will expire December 31, 2019.

2. Motion to approve minutes of the Regular Meeting held December 26, 2017 by
Preston, second Soha, motion carried 4-0 with Brager abstaining.

3. Motion to approve the manual claim checks numbered 35215 through 35217 for
$796.00, payroll checks numbered 35218 through 35233 for $112,680.40, claim checks
numbered 35234 through 35266, 120517, 123117, and QTR42017 for $34,811.73, and
travel checks numbered 3390 through 3391 for $305.62 by Hillcar, second Weissenfels,
motion carried.

4. Clallam Transit System (CTS) Board Appointments
The 2017 CTS appointees were Council Members Weissenfels and Preston with Mayor
Monohon as the alternate.

Motion to appoint Council Member Weissenfels and Mayor Fletcher to the CTS Board
with Council Member Preston as the alternate by Hillcar, second Soha, motion carried.

5. Peninsula Regional Transportation Planning Organization (PRTPO) Appointments
The 2017 PRTPO representatives were Council Member Hillcar and Public Works
Director Hampton as the alternate.

Motion to reappoint Council Member Hillcar to the PRTPO and Public Works Director
Hampton as the alternate by Weissenfels, second Preston, motion carried.

6. Robbins Annexation
Motion to set a public hearing date of February 12, 2018 for consideration of the
Robbins Annexation by Hillcar, second Weissenfels, motion carried.

DISCUSSION ITEMS

1. Speed Limit Revisions

Attorney/Planner Fleck reported that a DOT representative will be here tomorrow to
meet with staff and review the speed limits at the north and south entrances to town.
They will advise staff on the process for revising the speed limits.

2. Reports
The following reports were reviewed: 4" Quarter/YTD 2017 Sales Tax & Lodging Tax,

4™ Quarter/YTD 2017 Building Permits, and the City Projects Report.

3. Council Member Reports

Council Member Soha reported that he had recently assisted the Forks Police
Department in order to detain certain suspects. He was pleased with Officer
Kempster's response, however he experienced problems when contacting Pencom.
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